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Dear Parents/Carers, 

On Thursday it was lovely to see the children 

engaged in some activities to celebrate ‘Lincolnshire 

Day’. I hope you noticed the Lincolnshire flag flying 

proudly at the front of school - even if we could 

have done with a bit more of a breeze! 

We were pleased this week to welcome Mrs Lee to 

school who is a trainee teacher and will be working 

in Mr Shaw’s class over the coming weeks. Mrs Lee 

works at Linchfield Primary School who have 

recently joined our Multi Academy Trust (CIT). I am 

sure the whole school will make her feel very 

welcome.  

Once you have finished 

listening to your child read 

this weekend why not ask 

them about the meaning  of 

the colours on the Lincolnshire flag? 

Graham Almond - Headteacher 

Individual Photographs 

The Wrates photographer is in school on Thursday to 

take individual and sibling photos. The company has a 

detailed risk assessment in place and has produced the 

safety information below for us to share with you.  

Unfortunately due to our strict policy on visitors entering 

the school we will not be able to accommodate photos of 

siblings or family members who are not attending school. 

We will make sure that siblings that are in school get a 

photo together as normal.  

This year, in order to reduce the amount of cash that is 

being handled all orders for photographs will be made 

online and details will be provided with the proofs of the 

photographs. The full details of the Wrates 

risk assessment can be found by following 

the QR code: 

Colder Weather and Classroom Ventilation  

The weather is already starting to feel cooler as we 

enter the Autumn. Our school COVID-19 risk 

assessment states that we must keep windows in 

classrooms open in order to aid ventilation and 

keep everyone as safe as possible. We need to 

continue to keep windows open even on the cooler 

days, we are allowed to have the heating on in 

classrooms though. For this reason, to ensure that 

the children are as warm as possible then we would 

like to ask parents/carers to consider an extra layer 

of clothing under t shirts and school jumpers (vest 

or t-shirt). Children will also be able to wear 

another layer on top of their jumper too (a coat or 

gilet would be perfect) if they feel cold during the 

day).  We will do our very best to make sure the 

children are not cold in their classrooms. Thank 

you for your support and understanding.  



       Chapel Champions: 2nd October 2020 

 Achievement Award Values Award: Communication 

Reception  Carson: trying hard with his letter formation and 

trying to remember his sounds.  

Harmani: developing confidence to ask for help when 

needed.  

Year 1 Bronwyn: excellent writing in English based on 

emotions shown from a character in a story. 

Leighton: creating a story based off of images and confi-

dently sharing his story with the class.  

Year 2 Zayan: demonstrating his brilliant skipping skills.  Tyler K: communicating well with his sentence work.  

Year 3 Harlow: fabulous work in Geography, locating and 

labelling different cities of the U.K. 

Rylee: working hard on developing his presentation to 

communicate his ideas clearly. 

Year 4 Alissia M: her great organisation of events onto a 

timeline in chronological order. 

Kian: sharing his ideas in all lessons and being willing to 

discuss his thoughts.  

Year 5 Jake: fantastic improvement in his handwriting 

and English work. 

Addison: amazing, mature contributions towards class 

discussions. 

Year 6 Crystal: her fantastic work in our JB fitness session 

this week. 

Curtis: his advice when helping someone to solve long 

division. 

Student Update Forms 

Over the next week or so we will be sending out our 

Student Update Forms. Please check both sides of 

the yellow form to make sure all of your details are 

correct. It is vital that we make sure we have up to 

date contact details for parents and carers and two 

emergency contacts. We will provide an envelope to 

return the forms in. Please return the forms to one 

of the red post boxes as soon as possible. Thank you 

for your help with this.  

Head Lice 

Head lice are a common problem in every school. 

Please make sure that you check your child’s hair 

regularly and if present please ensure that you treat 

the head lice so 

that they are not 

passed on to other 

children in the 

class.  If we all do 

this then it will 

mean we are 

helping to prevent 

them for everyone. 

Thank you.  

Parking 

We are requesting once again that parents and carers 

DO NOT park on the double yellow lines or 

pavements.  We also ask that parents and carers act 

in a polite and respectful way towards other road 

users at pick up and drop off time. We have been in 

touch with our local PSCO who will be conducting 

‘spot checks’ on 

parking outside school.  

 


